
 

 

Hebron Conservation Commission - Minutes 

May 17, 2018 

 

Martha called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm. 

PRESENT:  Bill Luti, Martha Twombly, Suzanne Smith 

 

Guest:  Daniel Geiger - Oak Hill Environmental Services 

 

Martha introduced Dan Geiger of Oak Hill Environmental Services.  Dan has been retained by the 

Onaway Board of Directors to evaluate the property and recommend and implement improvements to 

continue to protect the wetlands, lake, and watershed. He shared maps, photos and plot plan.  He will be 

evaluating septic systems on the property, as well as wetlands and erosion. He shared maps and photos. 

  

He is working with John McGee from Fish and Game about which fish are spawning in stream, and Amy 

from the Natural Heritage Bureau (Div. of Forest and Lands) who will help evaluate and recommend 

native plantings along the shore. He defined the work as a betterment project. 

Conservation commission members will tour the property on May 31 at 9 am.  Entrance is through main 

gate.   

 

Minutes:   Minutes reviewed from April meeting. Suzanne made motion to accept, Bill seconded and all 

concurred 

 

Permits: 

Intent to Cut - Timberwolf Logging. Hobart Hill Rd. Map 18-30, Lot HH7 (18 acres to be cut) 

 

Intent to Cut - Christopher Giguere for Carol Bears  3 acres to be cut 

284 Hobart Hill Rd.  

 

DES letter RE:  Peter Zampine Oak Lane Hebron.  Application returned due to missing information.  And 

a second letter also requesting more information. 

 

Town Forest - Saturday, May 26 a group of youth from Camp Berea are volunteering to help clean up the 

Cockermouth Ledge Trail.  We need to put out a call for tools. 

8 kids and their counselors will be volunteering. 

Suzanne and Martha will evaluate the condition of the traill in preparation for the kids’ workday. 

 

Little Bog Farm:  Skip Lisle has added another unit to the beaver deceiver system on Cooper Road to 

expand wetlands on the property and prevent flooding of Cooper Road. 

 

NH Lakes Congress - Suzanne and Martha will be attending the conference on Friday June 2. 

 

There being no further business to discuss, Bill made a motion to adjourn.  Suzanne seconded.  All 

concurred and the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Suzanne Smith, Acting Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 


